
U.S. Department 
of Transportation 
Federal Transit 
Administration 

March 4, 2016 

Mr. Peter Rogoff 
Chief Executive Officer 
Sound Transit 
401 S. Jackson Street 
Seattle, WA 98104 

RE: Lapsing FTA Program Funds 

Dear Mr. Rogoff: 

REGIONX 
Alaska, Idaho, Oregon, 
Washington 

915 Second Avenue 
Federal Bldg. Suite 3142 
Seattle, WA 9817 4-1002 
206-220-7954 
206-220-7959 (fax) 

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) is writing to you because we are concerned that funding 
allocated to the Sound Transit has not been fully obligated. The table below shows the specific 
unobligated funding allocations. If these funds are not awarded by September 30, 2016, they will 
be lost to the Sound Transit. 

FT A Section # I Program 
Year of 

Earmark ID Amount Project Description 
Funds 

Links to Opportunity: A mobility and 

Links to Opportunity 2015 D20 l 5-TODP-022 $2,000,000 
economic development plan for 

Tacoma Link Expansion 
communities 

To ensure that these funds don't lapse, please submit an application in FTA's Electronic Award 
and Grants Management System no later than May 31, 2016. If the intended project for these 
funds involves construction activities, please make sure you have completed all required 
environmental review processes prior to the obligation of lapsing funds. 

If you are no longer interested in receiving these funds, please let us know as soon as possible. 



Please contact your assigned FTA grant representative Howard Swaby at Howard.swaby@dot.gov 
or 206-220-4463 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

fi{J::ti~ 
Kenneth Feldman 
Deputy Regional Administrator 

cc: Brian McCartan, Sound Transit 
Tracy Butler, Sound Transit 
Lisa Wolterink, Sound Transit 


